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April 14, 2025 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
We are thrilled that your son or daughter has shown interest in playing in the spring season 
for the École Charleswood School Ultimate Frisbee Team! Every Grade 6, 7 & 8 student who 
signs up this spring can participate in practices; however, we will need to make a final roster 
decision at the end of April for the league team as we are limited to the number of players 
on a team. 
 
Here is the outline for the season so you have an idea of the commitment required: 
 

• First meeting will be on Monday April 14th at 11:50am (room 606) 
• Practices will be Tuesday and Thursdays from 3:30-5:00pm, starting on April 17th  

• League games will be Mondays and Wednesdays from 3:30-5:30pm at various 
locations (starting the week of April 28th, weather depending) 

• The season runs from the end of April till the beginning of June 
 

The three major commitments this spring, for the league team, will be Opening Day on 
Saturday May 3rd, where we will play 2 games, MHSAA MODS Junior Provincials on 
Friday May 30th and Saturday May 31st and Discovery a free tournament organized by 
the Manitoba Organization of Disc Sports (MODS) taking place on Saturday May 10th.  All 
three events will be held at IJL Ultimate Park (100 Frobisher Road). While Discovery and 
Opening Day are free events to help teams get extra playing time and develop, Junior 
Provincials is a full weekend tournament where we would expect to play 5-6 games. 
  
A few more things to note: 

• Coaches this season will be Ms. MacDonell and Mr. Hoffman. 
• Once the team is finalized, all players must have a 2025 MODS 

membership, which includes submitting the online waiver and paying the 
$15 fee by Friday April 25th. This will be discussed at our first practice. 

• Fees for the season will be approximately $25. This will be confirmed shortly, and 

fees will be due via Permission Click, which will be sent out once numbers are 
finalized. This is only for players on the final roster. 

 
We are looking forward to a great spring season! If you have any questions, please email 
me at kmacdonell@pembinatrails.ca or Mr. Hoffman at nhoffman@pembinatrails.ca. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Kristen MacDonell and the Phys Ed Team at ÉCS 
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